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Mi L&DCC End of Season 2013 Special General Meeting:  
Sefton Park Cricket Club Tuesday 8th October 2013 at 7.30pm
 AGENDA  

1.
Welcome. 

2.
Chairman’s opening remarks

3.
Apologies.

4.
Roll call of member clubs. 

5.
BFS L&DCC Season 2013/14. 

6.
Club and Ground 2013/14. 

7.
MCUA 2013/14. 

8.
Player Development Programme 2013/14

9.
Any other business. 

10.
Close of meeting.   

C Weston

Hon Sec

Mi L&DCC

The MiL&DCC Chair John Williams (JW) called the meeting to order at 7.30 pm precisely.
1.    Welcome. 
JW formally thanked club representatives for attending the meeting. JW intended to take apologies and roll call and then make his opening remarks. He handed over to the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW)
2.    Apologies. 

John Rotheram

Parkfield Liscard and Wigan CCs had rung to say they had had difficulties sending a representative.










3.    Roll call of member clubs.








As usual CW formally asked that mobile phones be switched off or to silent.
	
	CLUB
	Present/ Absent
	
	CLUB
	Present/ Absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	
	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	2
	ALDER
	
	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	
	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	
	25
	PRESTATYN
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	
	26
	RAINFORD
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	
	27
	RAINHILL
	

	7
	CALDY
	
	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	
	29
	SEFTON PARK
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	
	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	10
	FORMBY
	
	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	
	32
	(SPRING VIEW)
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	
	33
	SUTTON 
	

	13
	LEIGH
	
	34
	WALLASEY
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	
	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	
	36
	WIGAN
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	
	
	
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	
	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	
	2
	GOODLASS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	
	3
	MERSEYSIDE SPORTS AND CULTURAL
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	
	4
	MOSSLEY HILL
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	
	5
	NORLEY HALL
	


The minutes of the previous 2013 meetings would be taken as usual at the following AGM 
4.    Chairman’s opening remarks






2.1. Obituaries 
These would be taken in full and as usual at the AGM. We were happy to help clubs notify in respect of obituaries and details of funerals. We tried hard to keep up and to notify clubs via the website but clubs were asked to make sure that no one had been missed and to notify CW if there were any omissions. 
2.2. Congratulations 
All the League and Cup winners were congratulated by the Chair. This however would be done "properly" at the Annual Dinner this coming Friday i.e. on the 11th October at Bootle CC at 7.15 for 7.45pm.
That said the Chair felt that it would be remiss of us to fail to name and recognise Northern and Ormskirk CCs who had done so much to represent this league in LCB and ECB competitions in 2013. They had done this excellently and been great ambassadors for us all. There were many nods around the room when this was said.

2.3. New clubs  first season 

The Chair also offered his congratulations to our four new clubs on their having successfully completed their first season with us.
2.4. Discipline 
This had been a relatively peaceful indeed joyous season, the good things far outweighed the bad things, but there had been some not so good things as well. There had been 5 disciplinary incidents in 2012 and 16 in 2013. Our Disciplinary sub Committee Chair, Judge Richard McCullagh would be formally reporting to the AGM in due course. His report was likely to say that the increase perhaps reflected a greater general predisposition to question, the influence of DRS and further general societal changes. RMcC had dealt with a whole range of clubs this year and noted that many captains either did not understand or were ducking their Laws of Cricket responsibility to control their players, wanting the umpires to do it instead. 
The increase to 16 was balanced by a sharp fall in the number of Level 1 Disciplinary Offences in 2013. It was possible that umpires were more prepared to make a full report this year.
2.5. Ineligible players in 3rd XIs

Ineligible players had been less of a problem in 2013 but where it had gone wrong, it had gone wrong spectacularly as witnessed by the reports on the website. 

2.6. Pitch Marks

Overall umpires pitch marks were better this year which was pleasing; the marks from captains did not always agree with those from the umpires and there was concern that some captains were not always using the ECB criteria when marking.
2.7. Representative games

There had been 11 Representative Side games at U12/14/17 level this year, more were intended in 2014.
2.8. Sponsor 
The Chair thanked our sponsor Med Imaging and specifically Tim Dickinson for their tremendous and much valued support, they would be thanked in more detail at the Annual Dinner on Friday.
5.    L&DCC Season 2013/14. 



















5.1.         3rd XI Working Party                    
Last year's working party had worked well. The new t20 format for the Cup competition had been well received relative to the earlier format. All but one of the games had been played, this was a massive improvement. 
Many questions about eligibility in the 3rd XIs had been put to M/C during 2013 and it had been decided to reconvene the 3rd XI working party as soon as possible and in any case before the 3rd XI End of Season SGM next month. There would be at least one more meeting both to debrief after 2013 and to see if recommendations for 2104 needed to be made. Details would follow soon on the website and be repeated round by email as well.

Birchfield Park who had been on this working party in 2012 agreed, it had been a good working party; it was a good idea to reconvene the group.

The restriction on where junior ex Sat 1st XI batters could play on a Sunday in a 3rd XI had worked well in 2013; bowling restrictions could not be agreed at the time and had caused problems in 2013. It needed to be looked at again. The age range for Sat / Sun playing twice had been extended last year and perhaps it needed a further extension to help clubs get sides out on a Sunday.
Others were welcome to join the reconvened working party.

5.2.         Fixtures 2013/14
                            
5.2.1. 3rd XI teams for 2014 needed to be notified to M/C as soon as possible and by no later than Tues 12th November. This had been made clear to clubs both on the website and by email. A number of replies had been made to this meeting already, the chair thanked representatives. 
5.2.2. There were no plans to change the structure of fixtures for 1st and 2nd XIs in 2014. There had been extensive consultation by M/C over the past two years and there was no groundswell of opinion for major changes known to M/C. It was therefore to some extent "over to you" as clubs to make proposals to AGM 2014 if major changes were wanted.
5.2.3. After a question from Birkenhead Park M/C confirmed that we would be returning to original start dates for season 2014.
5.3. 
Feeder League:  Promotion / Relegation to Division 2 in  2014/ 2015
According to our constitution promotion/relegation to and from Division 2 should recommence in 2014. Accordingly representatives from the L&DCC M/C had had a recent meeting with representatives from the M/C of the Southport and District Amateur Cricket League (S&D ACL). 

The S&D ACL was in the second year of a restructuring into a two divisional format for its 1st XIs; it was currently both losing and gaining clubs, there was a wish for their structure to settle into place. 

 The following had been jointly agreed and was to be announced to both leagues:

1. The embargo on promotion and relegation between the L&DCC and the Feeder League (S+DACL)  previously agreed to last “until at least the end of 2014”  should continue for one further year with the earliest commencement date being the end of season 2015. 

2. Representatives from both Leagues would meet again in March 2014 and then again in September 2014 to progress the issue.

3. Both parties agreed that this would allow the S&DACL to have a full consultation and discussion with their clubs, given that they are only one season into their own new structure. 

4. During the intervening period, any S&DACL club expressing a specific interest in progressing to the Liverpool Competition would receive a visit from L&DCC Club and Ground representatives for an informal assessment and discussion.

The criteria for entry into Division 2 of the L&DCC in 2015 would stay the same and were as published. M/C was clear that we would not relegate a club from Division 2 if there was no suitable structure into which they could go. 
M/C would write formally to clubs at the appropriate time when the situation was clarified and also propose changes to the constitution for 2014.
Questions on this were called for; there were none.

5.4.         Fines 2013/ Club Accounts 2013

The President Eric Hadfield (EH) and who ran the relevant spreadsheet felt that he did not need to say a lot here.

 The overall fines in 2013 were at about £5,000; this was about £1,000 less than in 2012.About 13 clubs had fines that were in excess of £100, the maximum fine was about £400 and was driven by conceded games and ineligible players. After careful discussion on Cricket Committee the maximum fine imposed per team was capped at £150. In July the fines figure has stood at "only" about £3,000, the last eight weeks or so of the season had put on about £2,000!
The Hon Treasurer Alan Bristow (AB) took over the narrative. 
The 2013 Club Statements of Account had been issued to clubs last week. "Creditor" clubs had all been paid by BACS already, AB was very pleased that all the monies owing had been received from overall "debtor" clubs. AB had cheques with him this evening for the 8/41 clubs that did not use BACS. It was much better administratively for clubs to use BACS; they received a discount on their subscriptions if they did and they got their money much more quickly.
The 2013 Annual Dinner could not be in the 2013 accounts given the dates. Clubs were encouraged to pay for their tickets this evening or on Friday. Those that did not pay would be charged through the 2014 statements.
The Chair thanked AB for all his work and in particular getting the Club Statements out so promptly this year. The transition period as AB had taken up this post had not been easy. The meeting agreed and gave AB a round of applause.

5.5. 
Live update & Computers in 2014

The Chair introduced Rob Durand (RD) the 1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary and who also had responsibility for computer scoring. 

RD reported that
there were serious implications if the premier division clubs did not report in real time on Live Update. ECB required that a minimum of two thirds i.e. for us 4/6 premier division games, were reported each week in this way as part of our annual premier league accreditation. We had been woefully short of this target in 2013. We had also spent over £400 on Live Update Licences many of which were not being used.

This had to improve in 2014. We needed to get this message across from the people in this room to the people that did the scoring.
M/C intended to focus on the premier division next year. There would be a website posting and Live Update "refresher" training in March 2014. One problem was that the two clubs promoted to the premier division i.e. Birkenhead Park and Rainhill did not use Live Update in 2013. 

If other clubs in divisions 1 and or 2 wished to start or to continue using Live Update we would continue to support them but those clubs would have to come to M/C and to "opt in" positively. 
5.6. 
MCUA training courses 2013  
M/C did not wish to steal Ray Rigby's thunder later in the meeting but it was important for M/C to stress how strongly they supported the MCUA in general and in its quest to train more umpires. A number of the MCUA were getting older, they could not be expected to go on forever; we had to train more umpires simply to keep pace with retirements. 
The next training was on 13th/20th and 27th October at Bootle CC from approximately 09.00am to 16.30pm. The course cost £40 which was recoverable from the L&DCC if that umpire then "stood" for at least 6 games in the L&DCC in 2014.
Late additions to the course were welcome. M/C strongly supported MCUA.
5.7. 
Extended use Oxbridge pink balls in t20s / Ball Trials.   
It was intended to extend the use these in both the Embee and ECB t20 competitions so as to use them in the early rounds as well, the better to prepare clubs for the later rounds. To this end M/C would now bulk purchase 40+ boxes of 6 balls of the Oxbridge Magna pink Tiflex balls i.e. a box of 6 for every club. This would save clubs money as these balls purchased this way were about £13 and not £18 each. The balls would be distributed at the pre season meeting and then charged back to clubs via the Club Statements.
It was also possible that Stamford balls would be trialled for possible future use in the cup competitions; the ball would be used on one day right across the competition and would be free to the club. Clubs would have to report back on the ball's performance. More details would follow if this initiative was taken up. 
5.8. Over rates issues                               
This had emerged as an issue towards the end of the season. Statistics showed that drawn games without weather disturbance averaged only 103 overs not the required 110.  The framework was not working. A working party with the MCUA and with some 1st XI captains was to be set up. We might look at several different possibilities e.g. batters always crossing on the field of play, taking tea at 4.15pm (which mathematically was closer to 55 overs), reducing the 2 minutes per batsman allowance in the 17 overs per hour calculations etc.
5.9. Scorer / 12th man in Finals       
The lack of scorers in recent finals had been a contributing factor in difficulties experienced in those finals. In consequence there would be proposals to the AGM to make it mandatory in 2014 for a club to provide a 12th man/scorer in finals. If the side had no such provision they would have to play with 10 men and nominate a scorer from the side. The game would not start until that provision had been made to the satisfaction of the umpires. 

5.10. Trial of radio links 2014: scorers  to umpires 
The need for a trial here using two way radios was partly based on experiences this year in some finals. M/C was aware that some clubs had trialled radio links themselves already. The details of this trial would follow at the AGM. 
Ray Rigby informed that a return to this idea had come from Mike Dixon. It avoided "shouting across". RR said that he personally had felt no need for a radio but personal preferences varied. 
Trials had taken place at Sefton Park and New Brighton CC in the past. There had been some co channel interference difficulties in the past involving taxis and pizzas. The Chair said that M/C was aware of some of the previous difficulties; the Hon Sec CW had technical knowledge here. CW reintroduced himself as G2 DVP and said that modern Public Mobile Radios "PMRs" worked on different and much higher frequencies.
5.11. Representative cricket 2013/14 
5. 11.1. The U12/14s had been re entered in the LCB draws. 
5. 11.2. The U17s would be styled as "Colts" with a degree of flexibility over age qualifications i.e. some U18s might play here too. Their games were played as a "round robin". The other leagues in the competition were notified.
5. 11.3. Historically and for a variety of reasons we, along with most other premier leagues had withdrawn from the League Cricket Conference "Presidents Cup", which was an All Age Competition covering most of the country. However for the first time we had entered an All Age Representative side in the Readers Lancashire Interleague KO Cup 2014. 8 LCB leagues took part in this. The leagues were listed by the Chair, there was now a gap as the Manchester Association League had ceased to exist; our application in its place had been accepted. The competition was sponsored by Readers. There were details yet to be worked out e.g. over player eligibility, "professionals" were not permitted. It was a straight KO competition. Our first game was on the second Sunday in June. We had drawn the Bolton League in the first round.
5. 11.4. An all age game versus the Cheshire County League was also possible.
5. 11.5. The U21s would be playing the MCC at Ormskirk CC on the 4th August i.e. on the first Monday in August as usual. The fixture was at Ormskirk again as the 2013 fixture there had been rained off.
5. 11.6. Skelmersdale asked how sides would be selected. The chair replied that the system would remain the same; nominations from clubs would be called for on the website and by e circ with a closing date, selections would then be based on play-cricket performances. 
It was very difficult to hold meaningful trials over an area as large as the L&DCC, we had tried this with one age group over two evenings and it had proved challenging. Availability was often difficult. 
Players needed to be already at the level of District Cricket to be in with a chance of being selected. We tried to select small groups of players from one club and to spread the selections over time right across the L&DCC. We did try our best to be "fair" and we did not want to "miss" players.
6.    
Club and Ground 2013/14.
EH reminded the meeting that we had no C&G chairman and that we desperately needed one. AB and EH had shared duties here.

6.1. 
 Report on PQS and Club inspections 
6. 1.1. AB reported that all PQS inspections had been completed.
At the start of season 2013 L&DCC inspections had been prioritised in terms of "previous inspection date order" as 3 blocks of 12. The first block had been completed; the sequence would roll on into 2014/2015.

6. 1.2. Combination of umpires card marks and C&G inspections
EH reported that data from the umpire's cards was in the process of being added to the L&DCC inspection data and would be available on the website club by club as usual. EH would be completing this as soon as possible and hoped to do so in the next week or so. Umpires marks had been redistributed a little but the changes were small. 

Clubs were encouraged to have a look e.g. clubs needed to check for run up protection provision marks. Clubs might have it now but if umpires had not seen it in use they could not give marks for it. If things changed we needed to know e.g. Wigan had put in extensive new outfield drainage, so had Bootle, we would be happy to validate and then change marks as appropriate.

6. 1.3. Letters to all 4 promoted clubs based on C&G2013
The chair noted that letters would be sent to all four promoted clubs based on C&G. All 4 clubs had issues, none of them were serious but they did require attention before the new season started.
6.2. 
Umpire's and Captains Marks 
AB reported that the data required by ECB in respect of Umpires Pitch and Spirit marks plus the Pitch marks from premier division Captains had all been sent to ECB in good time, a lot of money from ECB to the L&DCC hinged on this data being received at ECB by the due date. 
Umpire's marks were generally better in 2013, the better weather no doubt played some part here but M/C was pleased by the trend.

AB made clear that he was the postman for the umpire's marks no more; he should not be shot for carrying the message! Clubs should discuss comments made by the specific umpires with those umpires if they had a disagreement over marks or comments made on a card following a particular game.
Getting the cards in had been much better in 2013 than in 2012, the new system based on reminders was working.

One concern was the way that the pitch marks from premier league captains in 2013 did not - in some cases - align well with those of the umpires. Marks from captains were on average about 25% lower than those from umpires for the same game. Marks were supposed to be based on the ECB criteria supplied and not on the total that a side had been bowled out for. One captain had given 4/20 having been dismissed for about 70.....
7.    
MCUA 2013/14. 

Ray Rigby spoke to the meeting on behalf of the MCUA.
7.1. He reiterated the Chair's congratulations to all our winners and his commiserations to those that had been relegated. He was sure that many would bounce right back.

7.2. All divisions had received 2 umpires throughout the season with the exception of the last Saturday when many umpires had gone to the Oval to watch Ormskirk in the ECB National t20 the day before. We had used 5 Northern League umpires as their season had finished, even so 3 or 4 games in the 2nd division had had only 1 umpire.
A wide range of representative games had been covered too from U10s to U19s. Chris Dunn had represented us in the in a Regional Final of the ECB t20 and in the later stages of the ECB National 45/45. Kevin Wilson had umpired in the Final of the ECB Visibly Impaired Competition held in the West Midlands. Lancashire Schools' games had been covered too.
7.3. The return of captain's cards with marks for the umpires had been excellent, the follow up system was working and fines were down. Cards were vital to show the proper picture of umpire performance over the whole season in all divisions. Division 2 was really important; it was where "emerging umpires" would come from.
The average mark for umpires over the whole season was 1.88/5.00, presumably captains are mostly happy.

MCUA Umpires again had returned 100 % of their cards. Comparison with umpires in other league systems was instructive.

7.4. LCB ACO had trialled two different training schemes last winter, the "normal" 8 x Monday format versus the 2 x Sunday + exam alternative. The latter had been much more successful and so, as previously mentioned, the next training was on Sundays 13th/20th and 27th October at Bootle CC was from approximately 09.00am to 16.30pm. The course cost £40 which was recoverable from the L&DCC if that umpire then "stood" in the L&DCC. The course was run by Kevin Wilson the LCB ACO training officer, assisted by RR and Dave Lee. 
Participants needed to bring their own lunch.
Late additions to the course were welcome. M/C would remind clubs by web posting and e circ, the chair encouraged RR to get his message out on his Twitter and Facebook accounts. RR looked a little perplexed and the chair said we would tweet it for them too!
RR reminded the meeting that the average age of an MCUA grade 1 umpire was 60+ and we needed more umpires; he encouraged people to get qualified, all umpires followed this route, even the first class umpires started this way. 
7.5. New Laws of cricket
RR referred to his computer. He intended to raise some but not all of the changes to the Laws that came into force on Oct1st 2013 and which were now in use in the southern hemisphere.

There would be MCUA meetings on the new Laws during the winter and there would be more reporting back to the clubs.
7.5.1. Bowler hitting non striker's stumps in delivery stride (Law 24.6)
This was now a no ball. L&DCC had to decide what its attitude was to this change, some leagues were ignoring it. RR guessed that, as we were a premier league, we would enforce it.
7.5.2. Warming up by bowling the ball into the ground (Law 17.3). This was now permitted again as long as the ball was not being damaged.
7.5.3. The Law on Runners (Law 2.8) had changed a little.
7.5.4. Out handled the ball (Law 33. 1&2) had also changed a little, it was harder to be out this way but out obstructing the field was enlarged.

7.5.5. Runs from Lawfully Hitting Ball Twice (Law 34. 4&5) had been changed; it was now not possible to do this.
7.6. Thanks
The Chair thanked MCUA and RR in particular for all their efforts and added the comment that comparisons with other leagues around the country and their umpires were very instructive.
8.    
PDP   2014
There had been a posting on the website already another would follow shortly setting how this would operate in 2014. The programme was to be very similar to that in 2013. http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/youth_cricket.php?id=1815   Clubs were encouraged to fill in a nominations form for their player downloaded from the site as soon as possible. Players needed to be in the 13-18 age group range.
Each club was guaranteed one place on the programme. There would be a small cost per head this year as the size of the "fines pot" was declining. There was to be a cap on L&DCC expenditure in the future of £4k and a fee of £50 per player would be charged to clubs. For this they would get 20 hours coaching from six LCB Level 3 coaches. The Chair listed some of the coaches. 

If there was insufficient take up to fill all the places using first preferences, clubs would be asked if they wanted to send two players using second preferences as well. 
This programme was not aimed at full County Players who were looked after by LCB already but was aimed more at District Level players. It was not aimed at absolute beginners either. 
9.
Any other business. 

10.          EoS 3rd XI meeting Tues 19th Nov 2013 Sefton Park CC 7.30pm / AGM Tues 14th Jan Bootle CC 7.30pm

10.1. Skelmersdale asked what the final date was for proposals to AGM 2014. CW replied that it remained the same being the 31st October 2013.
10.2. The Chair drew attention to EH having produced a draft of outline 2014 dates. The season was to run from Saturday 19th April to Sunday 21st Sept. This was not a set of fixtures and it came with a clear health warning, it was potentially labile and so some dates could change. It was broadly similar to last year. Some ECB KO Cup Competitions dates has been notified for the 45/45 and the T20. There were copies of this draft at the front and representatives could take one if they wished.
10.3. New Brighton referred to TCS computer scoring. Could a working party be set up to look at the "CricHQ" alternative which could be downloaded as an App for use on iPads etc and which was being used in some Lancashire leagues already? The Chair replied that we were a premier league and, as we had already heard, ECB had based one of its accreditation criteria on the use of TCS and Live Update. Using other forms of real time updates during matches was not negotiable with ECB.
10.4. The Chair referred to the recently issued Memorandum of Understanding recently issued by the ECB and which would have a major impact on the way that the whole of recreational cricket was to be funded from 2013 to 2017. Each County Board and its premier league(s) had to work together more formally. We needed to produce 5 year development plans. The process had already started and, as another of the first steps, the L&DCC had invited an official from the LCB to attend our Cr Co meetings. 
The level of scrutiny of recreational cricket is likely to be much more rigorous in the future. There was lots of work to do but the L&DCC welcomed working together more closely with LCB. 
11.           Close of meeting
The Chair thanked club representatives for their attendance, wished them a safe journey home and closed the meeting at 9.04 pm

The Hon Sec was distraught after finding that one of his laminated club voting boards was now missing and promised to harass Birkenhead Park CC mercilessly.......
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